Oscoda County Library Board


430 W. Eighth Street

Mio, Michigan 48647

Phone: 989-826-3613

Fax: 989-826-5461
UNOFFICIAL MINUTES

June 9, 2010

A REGULAR MEETING OF THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY BOARD WAS HELD ON WEDNESDAY, JUNE 9, 2010 AT 4:45 P.M. AT THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY.

Call to Order: 5:20 p.m.

Members Present: Olsen, Crane, Galbraith, Stenzel, and Shumaker 

Member Absent: None

Others Present: Amy Knepp
Minutes



The minutes from the April 14, 2010 and May 12, 2010 meetings stand as




presented. 
Budget Report


Board members questioned the deficit in line item 790-718.00 - Library Retirement. Additional money was taken from the account. This had not been budgeted for in the current budget. And, the Library Board did not receive any notification about this.

Crane/Galbraith
Approve payment of bills in the amount of $675.90. 



            5 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried.

Director Knepp addressed the board about the Verizon phone bills. Verizon used to consider the Library a “small business” and it received the perks of a homeowner. Now, they no longer do so. The company will soon be merging with Frontier. The board may wish to consider other carriers in an effort to lower the cost of telephone service.

Director Knepp also reported on her efforts to get M-33 to change due date of the bill so that we would not have to pay a late fee each month due to the date the county cuts checks. M-33 said this was not possible as all of their bills are sent out at the same time to all customers. One way to avoid the monthly late charge would be to pay in advance each month. Director Knepp will check with the auditor to see if this is acceptable.

Old Business
Penal Fines

Revenue is slightly above our projection (end of May figures).

Saturday Hours

After discussion, it was decided that library hours will remain as is for the summer due to budget constraints.

Event/Meeting Policy
Board members Galbraith and Crane and Director Knepp met prior to today’s meeting. More information will be presented at a future meeting.

New Business
Millage Election
Board Chair Olsen presented information on why the board should look to putting a millage request on the August ballot. The board discussed the pros and cons. What about the USDA Community Facilities Loans and Grants for Rural Libraries? Would funds be available through that program? Chairman Olsen will contact Val Handy of the USDA-Traverse City office.




Staffing
Due to budget cuts, the lack of staff is an issue. Several people are volunteering. The board sees the need for establishing criteria for volunteers, a calendar, and privacy statement. Board member Shumaker will work with Director Knepp to draft criteria for volunteers.

Quilt Show

The Oscoda County Cruisers will be holding a car show at the Library July 2nd & 3rd. They will also be coordinating a yard sale with profits going to the Library. Since they will be here in Saturday, the 3rd, it was suggested the Library host a quilt show. Chairman Olsen will notify The Quilt House (Grayling) and other local guilds. Those in attendance will be asked to vote for their favorite quilt and a ribbon will be awarded to the quilt with the most votes. Chairman Olsen will take care of this also. There should also be a trailer with books for sale or by donation.
Mission Statement

Director Knepp provided board members with the Library’s mission statement. She does not know when it was written but thinks this would be a perfect time to review and revise or change. The mission statement should be on display in the Library (framed & hung) for patrons to view. It would be a good idea to include the mission statement with the revised events policy. This will be brought back to the July meeting.

Due to another commitment, Chairman Olsen turned the meeting over to Vice Chair Crane at 6:40 p.m.

Director Comments

Director Knepp has given Board members Stenzel and Galbraith copies of the bylaws revisions.


The Lady Lions are disbanding and have made a donation of $500 to the Library for summer programming.

Correspondence

None 

Board Member Comments


Board member Galbraith would like letters to take to local businesses for donations for programming.

Board member Galbraith purchased a section of the art rail. She will figure out how it goes together and what else we need.

Board member Galbraith spoke with Dan at the Oscoda County Park about having books available at the Park. He told her that it hasn’t been successful in the past as most campers bring their own books but he is willing to work with the Library on this project.

Board member Shumaker asked if the Library was participating in the state’s Park & Read program. Director Knepp said she is waiting to hear back from the contact person.

Vice Chair Crane suggested that a library key should be kept somewhere locally. Board members agreed that one will be available for emergencies at Board member Galbraith’s real estate office.

Public Comment




None

Commissioner Liaison Comment

None
Northland Library Cooperative Report




None
Seeing no further business, Vice Chair Crane adjourned the meeting at 6:50 p.m. The next regular meeting will be held July 14, 2010 at 4:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Deb Shumaker - Secretary
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